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C u m b e r n a u l d :  C o n d o r r a t  P a r i s h  C h u r c h   

Dear Friends, 

Can you believe that we are now into March 

and it seems that February has just flown by? Time is 

a strange thing, essentially a construct of our own. At 

least the measuring of time is and was initiated by the 

Church in days gone by to make sure that people at-

tended together and in good time. It also seems to be 

relative; five minutes standing waiting for a bus in the 

bitter cold seems to stretch out for ever. While a five-

minute chat with a good friend is never enough and 

just flies past. Time with God is also worth every 

golden minute we spend with Him and at this season 

of Lent we are encouraged to take time to pray and 

meditate, and just come a bit closer to the Lord. 

Talking of Lent, the Meditations have com-

menced once more in Condorrat and we are pleased to 

welcome people from so many denominations - it is 

so satisfying to work together in peace and harmony. 

Discussions have ranged among wide topics but the 

most thoughtful is.... what is Lent for? 

For example -  what you have ñgiven upò for 

Lent? Chocolate or biscuits or cake or coffee? What-

ever it is, the element of sacrifice is held within it. 

The sacrifice over 40 days reflects Jesus temptation in 

the desert and His Sacrifice for each one of us. In this 

way we come a little closer to the Lord, getting to 

know His ways more clearly and taking time to hear 

His Word for us.  However, sometimes we give up 

something in order to improve ourselves and for our 

own purposes in order to help us give up some bad or 

unhealthy habit. That is laudable but we must never 

lose sight of the reason for Lent and the idea that we 

are sacrificing something, even if it is time for more 

sincere prayer, or thoughtful meditation. 

On a happy note, we are extremely privileged 

this year to host the Easter Service for Westfield Pri-

mary School. The whole school will walk down 

through Westfield on Wednesday morning of Holy 

Week and it will be a wonderful sight I am sure. It 

will also be heart-warming to have a whole school in 

our church and I give thanks to God for that. I will 

also be attending the Easter Services in Condorrat 

Primary and Baird Memorial Primary - all a privilege 

to attend - and I look forward to the very lovely way 

all of these services are arranged. Please pray for the 

schools in our area, for the pupils, teachers and sup-

port staff. 

On a completely different note you might see 

that when we put out information on Parish News or 

in lists or for example the Cradle Roll we no longer 

publish Dates of Birth. It is unfortunate that in this 

day and age we have to consider Data Protection as 

this information, for a simple date of birth may be 

used in identification theft. It is a sad reflection on our 

society but has to be done and the Cradle Roll will be 

altered in March. My thanks to Mrs. McKie for at-

tending to this and for entering all the names on the 

Roll. 

Well folks, it is time to end this letter to You 

but my prayers are ever for you, that you continue to 

grow in faith and find your strength in the Lord. 
  

ñMay the Lord bless you and keep you and 

may He shine His face upon you.ò 

  

  Grace Saunders 

CRAFT   FAIR   &   Coffee Morning 
Church Halls - Saturday, 24th March at 10am. 

2018 

Easter Toddlers Praise Service on Sunday 25th March at 2.00pm. 
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HALLS LETTING  
 

Mrs Helen Moir                Tel: 734203 
 

SAFEGUARDING CO-ORDINATORS 
 

      Mr Alistair Robertson            Tel: 734905 

Mrs Elizabeth Masterton        Tel:  723492  

 

Intimations   &   Parish News 
 

P Taylor Logan            Tel: 07436 117346 

e-mail:      tayval@tiscali.co.uk 
 

CLERK to the BOARD 
 

Mrs Christine Macphail    Tel: 728990  
 

TREASURER 
 

Mrs Ann Kenny     Tel: 732377 
 

ROLLKEEPER  
 

Mr John Newlands       Tel: 732632 
 

CHURCH OFFICER  
 

Mr John Graham        Tel: 611222 

Minister 
 

Rev. Grace Saunders  BD. 
 

(Tel. 01236 452090)  

Charity No.: SCO 11839 

Session Clerk 
 

Mrs Anne Russell 
Tel: 01236 611087 

(annerussell2003@blueyonder.co.uk) 

 

Monday 
 

BB  Anchor Boys                       Hall  6.30 pm  
Choir                                       Church  7.00 pm  
 

Tuesday 
 

Fellowship Group        Ch. House  1.30 pm  

Girlsô Brigade             
                         Explorers          Hall   6.30 pm  
   Juniors & Brigaders          Hall   7.30 pm  
 

Wednesday  
 

The Guild (alternate weeks)         Hall   7.30 pm  
  
Thursday  
 

Boysô Brigade 
       Junior Section                   Hall   7.15 pm  
      Company Section              Hall   7.15 pm  

Weekly Diary 
 

Sunday Welcome Teams 
 

March  2018 
   

   4th. Morning Communion    

                ðï     Mrs L McKeown & Team 3. 

 

  11th.   ð           Mrs J Bolling & Team 4. 

 

  18th.   ð                Mr J Moir & Team 5.  

 

  25th.   ð       Mr. J Newlands & Team 1. 

 
 

    

 

Family Development Worker 
 

Mrs Susan Boland 
(SBoland@churchofscotland.org.uk) 

      SUNDAY  SERVICES:  
 

Morning Worship  &  Sunday School     11.00 am. 
 

 

Tea/Coffee is served in the Church Halls after the Service 
- All Welcome - 

 

Communion  Services:  (1st Sun ð March;  June;  September;  December)   at  11am  &  6.30pm. 

Tel:723492
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Check out the FIVE CHURCHES blog at    www.ccosfive.wordpress.com 

You should also get óParish Newsô....in Colour! 

Hello once again. 
 I write this as we approach the second Sunday 

in Lent. Condorrat Parish is, once again, hosting the 

Lent Reflections which started on Thursday 15th Feb-

ruary and continue weekly on  1st and 15th March. If 

you wish to come along (at 7 for 7.30pm) you will be 

made most welcomeðas always there is Tea /Coffee.  

Easter Services will, as in previous years, be on 

Maundy Thursday (29th) and Good Friday (30th)  with 

7pm start. Communion will be served at the Maundy 

Thursday Service, and the Easter Sunday Service will 

be at 11am as normal. 

I am delighted to tell you that on Sunday 18th 

March we shall óadmitô two New Elders to the Kirk 

Session. Both have been serving Elders in their previ-

ous Churches and we are happy and thankful that they 

have agreed to join our Session. 

At this time in the Church calendar, our Office-

bearers have been particularly busy. All our records for 

the year to 31st December 2017 must be Attested and 

Approved by Falkirk Presbytery. This will take place 

this year on 20th March . The Joint Trustees of our 

Church (Kirk Session and Congregational Board mem-

bers) have met to approve the Accounts and Budget for 

2018 and we offer our grateful Thanks to our Treasurer 

Mrs Ann Kenny for all her hard work ïnot forgetting 

the Finance Committee who give her their full support. 

In my last article I said I would  name the Elder 

who will act as Commissioner at this yearôs General 

Assembly, but unfortunately no-one was able to accept 

this invitation due to a variety of reasons. This means 

that it will be 2020 or 2021 before we have another 

opportunity. 

 

The Toddlers Praise Service is on Palm Sunday 

at 2pm. This is proving to be a most successful and 

enjoyable initiative and we happily welcome any 

ñnewò children to join with us. Children who have 

been attending the previous services do receive a 

ópersonal invitationô each time, but this in no way pre-

cludes others from joining us ð we are more than 

happy to see New Faces (and bodies)! So if you know 

any Pre-school Children please encourage them to 

come along with Mum and Dad or Grandparents.     

All are welcome and, of course, there is as always Tea, 

Coffee, Juice and CAKE! 

Mrs Susan Boland has over the past few weeks 

been running an Alpha Course in Abronhill Church,  

and I will  just mention here that there will be a similar 

course starting in Condorrat Parish Church in April.   

If you wish to take part please speak to Susan Boland. 
 

The following is an extract from a poem by 

Deborah Ann Belka which I wish to share with you: 
 

As God unfolds the flowers  

                         and their buds begin to grow 

He gives to us the assurance,  

                          Grace in our hearts will grow. 

Godôs given to all His Son  

                        to shed upon us a new light 

And the real blessing of Spring,  

                        is keeping  Jesus in our sight. 
 

With every blessing, 
 

                                      Anne Russell 
(Session Clerk) 

  Notes fromé..The Session Clerk                                                                                 March  2018 

Treasurers Report                                                                                                                        March   2018 
 

Dear Everyone, 
                Please find below the Offerings for January 2018.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            (*DPC ï payment made by telephone or internet banking) 

Month Year    
F W Offering  

and Open Plate 

Bankers Order 

and *DPC Total 

January (4 wks) 2018 £2,080 £1,351 £3,431 

  The Accounts were approved by the Trustees and signed on their behalf by the Session 

Clerk, Clerk to the Congregational Board and Treasurer at their meeting on Tues. 20th Feb. 2018. 

 The Accounts now have to be independently examined before being made available to the 

Congregation in time for the Stated Annual Meeting on Sunday 8th April 2018 immediately 

following Morning Worship. I hope you will be able to attend. 
            

                                                                                            May God Bless You, 

Ann Kenny   

http://www.ccosfive.wordpress.com


Visitations:  It would be extremely helpful if the Minister could be informed as early as possible of any 

member who has been hospitalised.  Please give as much information as possible such as Memberôs Full 

Name; District of Parish; Hospital; Ward number; etc. to allow time to organise visits.   It would also be 

helpful if the Minister or any Office-bearer can be informed of any members admitted to a Care Home. 

Church Register 

Deaths:             ñBlessed are they who die in the Lord.ò                          (*member) 
 

  There are no deaths this month! 
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The Fellowship/Prayer Group                                           March  2018 
 

The Group are not meeting until further notice, 

Prayer request boxes will still operate as Prayers continue. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        All scripture is inspired by God; and is useful for 

teaching the truth; rebuking error; faults; and for giving 

instruction for right living.                       2Tim. 3:16,17. 

Daniel worked for a king in a pagan land 

where to pray to God for help was against the Law. 

However, Daniel was discovered breaking this law 

and he was thrown into a óden of lionsô and a large 

stone rolled over the only entrance sealing him in. 

There he awaited his fate through the long 

night....trusting God. 
 

Author, Sue Monk Kidd, tells of her experience : 
 

Sue and her husband Sandy, were spending a 

year in Africa when one afternoon, while driving 

through a Game Reserve, their car broke down. 

They knew nothing of car mechanics and going for 

help was out of the question as one could easily run 

up against a hungry lion! The reserve was due to 

close as darkness fell and they were in a remote 

location where nobody would find them until the 

next day. Sandy had a quick look over the engine  

 

but with no success and they both grew more and 

more anxious in their situation. 

At last Sue blurted out a prayer to the Lord, 

saying that she was trusting in Him to somehow get 

them out of their predicament....and she immedi-

ately began to believe that God would deliver them. 

Meantime, Sandy, having another look in the maze 

of the engine, suddenly saw a loose wire! óHow did 

I miss that?ô he said. Then he asked Sue to pray that  

he had attached it to the right part. Sue prayed, and 

when Sandy turned the ignition, the engine started! 

It was only when they began to nurture the 

wait WITH TRUST.......did  DELIVERANCE 

COME!! 
 

So, if anyone is going through a bleak time of 

anxiety, spend some time in praying to the Lord and  
TRUST THAT HE WILL ANSWER YOUR PRAYERS. 

  Valerie Armstrong        
(Tel:  737777) 

ALPHA COURSE ð Condorrat  
 

 In response to interest shown about the Alpha Course at Abronhill in my last article,                               

a similar Alpha Course will be run at Condorrat Parish Church in the Church House  
from Monday, 9th April at 7pm ,  for approx. 10 weeks.   

The Alpha Course is for anyone but especially for those seeking to understand the 
Christian faith or who want to know more and are afraid to ask.   

If you would  like to come along and participate please speak to Susan Boland in 
the first instance or tel. 07858652352  or  e-mail SBoland@churchofscotland.org. 

I see not a step before me as I tread on another year; 
But Iôve left the Past in Godôs keeping ð the Future His mercy shall clear; 

And what looks dark in the distance, may brighten as I draw near. 
Mary Gardiner Brainard (1837-1905) 

mailto:SBoland@churchofscotland.org


     Sunday Tea/Coffee Rotas 
 

March  2018 
 

 4th.   -       Mrs. L. Flavell & Mrs. I. Rankine 

11th.   -      Mrs. J. McRae & Mrs. E Wales 

18th.   -      Mrs. M. Muirhead & Mrs. J Waite 

        25th.   -      Mrs. L Freeland & Mrs M. Semple 

Sanctuary Flowers 
 

March  2018 

 

     4th.    ð    Mr. Ross 

    11th.    ð    Mr. Carson 

    18th.    ð    Mrs. Barclay 

    25th.    ð    Mrs. G. Lowrie 

(PARISH NEWS)  (5) 

Many, Many Thanks to those who  

beautify the Sanctuary  with Flowers ;  

and also to those who deliver them   

to the deserving each week . 

Come along and join us for a cup of Tea/Coffee  

in the Halls after Sunday Services.  

Enjoy a bit of chat and Fellowship with others 

 ï you may find that YOU wish to help out       

Mary Innes.        

 

Cumbernauld Churches Together 
 

 ˦Remember our Parish in Prayer .˦ 
 

Prayer  for  Condorrat  
 

Circle Condorrat Lord  
Keep protection near and danger far, 

Keep hope within and despair without.  
 

Circle Condorrat Lord,  
Keep light near and darkness far, 

Keep peace within and anxiety without.  
 

Eternal Father, Son and Holy Spirit  
Shield Condorrat on every side. 

Amen. 

The Sunday School 
  

The Sunday School , though small in 

numbers, are now working through the 

Easter Story ð and we have a wee sur-

prise planned for Mothers Day and 

Easter!    
 Children between 3 and 11 years are 

welcome to join us for Bible Knowledge, 

Crafts and FUN!  

Remember ......the More...the Merrier!! 
 

     Many Thanks, 
 

Lesley Freeland 

Yesterdayõs Steps 
 

Yesterdayõs steps you canõt retrace, 
By slowing down or quickening pace, 

Changing course or turning back, 
You still will be on the same old track. 

 

The only change worthwhile youõll find, 
Will be a change of heart or mind, 

Leading or directing you, 
On towards that lovely view. 

 

Keep to the rules and bear your load, 
Along this rough and rutted road, 

Rest on a wayside seat awhile, 
Gathering strength for the second mile. 

 

Keeping an eye on that distant height, 
That draws you on by day and night, 
Walking tall and walking straight, 

A better world to create                                                                                                                        

Easter  ôToddlers  Praiseõ. 
 

We are having an Easter Toddlers Praise 

Service on Sunday 25th March at 2.00pm. 
 

This Service is aimed at Children under 

Primary School age and designed to be fun for 

them with songs, stories and other activities 

followed by Juice and Biscuits -(Tea/Coffee for 

big folk). 
 

If you know any children of the appro-

priate age who you think may want to come 

along  please let them know. We will be de-

lighted to have them, along with Mums, Dads, 

Brothers, Sisters, Grans, Grandads, etc.  
 

The Worship Group 

Thaw 
Over the land freckled with snow half -thawed, 
The speculating rooks at their nests cawed 
And saw from elm-tops, delicate as flowers of grass, 
What we below could not see ˦  winter pass. 
 

E. Thomas (1878-1917) 

Q:   Why does a £10 note in Tesco look so small......but so BIG in church? 
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The  GUILD -                         March 2018 
  

We had  two very different speakers last month 

- Sugar Craft with Lesley Freeland was good fun and 

with tasty edibles - (the artistic element I leave to your 

imagination).  While at the next meeting when we had 

a visit from Abronhill Guild, we heard about the work 

of one of our Projects, ñProspects - All Friends To-

gether" - which was a truly inspiring and humbling 

insight into the teaching of God's love to those less 

able than ourselves. 

Mrs. Susan Boland comes on 7th March to 

demonstrate God's love in a novel way.   

As one of our Guild projects for 2015/18 we ask 

for your support at our Spring Tea in aid of our Guid 

Projects, on Wed. 21st March in the Church Hall at 

7.30pm when we will be entertained by "Hame Folk". 

Tickets are on sale now priced £5.  

    Once again feel free to join us on any of 

these evenings.   All welcome.    

Mary M. Innes (Secretary) 

The Social Committee       March  2018 
   

Well!.....we managed to hold our Fish Supper 

& Beetle Drive Night despite the threat of snow. Al-

though there were less people than usual it was still a 

Fun Night (many weird and strange beetles revealed) 

and everyone enjoyed themselves. We raised £325 so 

a big óThank Youô to everyone who came along. 

Our next event is the Spring Craft Fair/Coffee 

Morning on Saturday March 24th from 10am - 12. 

Entry is £2 for adults and £1 for children and this cov-

ers the cost of your coffee and cakes. The Crafters are 

getting ready for Easter so come along and browse. 

There are quite a few ónew facesô this time with some 

lovely things including baking to buy. As always we 

welcome donations of Home-baking for the Tearoom 

and these can be handed in on the day. 

 

Some Diary Dates for 2018: 
 

March ð Wed. 24th               Spring Craft Fair &  

  Coffee Morning  

May ð Sat. 12th                          The Summer Fete  
June ð Sat. 30th         Ladies Lunch/Fashion Show             
                               (I have received the tickets if anyone  

wants to order them . Money must be  

paid by end of May)  

 

     Please continue to support these Condorrat Church 

Events if you can. We do love to see lots of people, 

families and friends coming along. 
 

                  Margaret McCallum 
 (Social Convener) 

 (07799 281876 )   

Rainbow of HOPE 
 

HAPPINESS 

OPORTUNITIES 

PEACE 

EXPECTATION 

ô GOD IS LOVE õ   

Dear Brothers and Sisters,  
 

     I write this to you personally with grateful thanks for all your support  

during my recent ôtraumaõ. Yes...there were dark times when I would gladly 

have given up....But,...there was another card received,...or a phone call,...or 

a visit, to remind me of Godõs words -  ôI will never leave you or forsake youõ -  

and my spirit would be lifted up again and take me through another day, 

holding on to Godõs word -  ôI can do anything through Him who gives me 

strengthõ - (Phil. 4: v 13)  

      We are fortunate in Condorrat Church to be a close 

family (Godõs Family), so keep on supporting one another 

as you do, through good and bad times, and the Lord 

will see us through to the end.  

         I hold each one of you in my prayers and wish you 

Godõs Love, Blessings and many Rainbows. 

                                  Your Dear Sister in Jesus,  

                                                                                      Fay Archibald   

                                                                                                                                 xxx 

Notice in church magazine: 
 

Remember our church accepts 

all denominations: twenties, 

tenners, fivers... 

An atheist is fishing on Loch Ness when suddenly he is attacked by the Loch Ness 

Monster. It grabs him and tosses him high into the air and opens its frightful maw 

preparing to swallow the man whole. As he tumbles towards the monster the man 

calls out óOh my God! Save me!ô Time suddenly stood still and a booming voice 

from the clouds said, óWhy did you call on me sinner? I thought you were an athe-

ist who didnôt believe in me!ô The man replied, óOh, give me a break. A minute 

ago I didnôt believe in the Loch Ness Monster either!ô 
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1st Condorrat Company         

SGD ANXR½ AQHF@CD        March 2018 

Hi Everyone,  
This has been a very busy time for both Com-

pany and the Junior Sections.  

The Junior Section were at Lenzie Union Church 

where they took part in the Figure Marching and PT 

Competitions. I am delighted to report that they gained 

1st place in both events!  

The Company Section went to St. Mary's Church, 

Kirkintilloch for their Squad Drill Competition, but  

unfortunately were unplaced.  

I would like to congratulate all Boys of both Sections 

for their commitment to Company Competitions and 

for the way they conduct themselves on the day.  

The J/S points were very impressive with 93 out of 

100 points for their Marching, and 94.5 out of 110 

points for their PT. Well done and well deserved! 

The Company Section Boys struggled a wee bit with 

some of the drill moves and at one pointé.ground to a 

halt, and were a bit lost in a very large hall. Mr Ram-

say reassured me that it was not unusual as in the past 

we have marched into a set of chairs - last year we 

marched into a table! Lessons are to be learned and 

hopefully we will be more successful next year. 

By now all Anchor Boys will have received 

their specially designed T-Shirts -white with óAnchor 

Boysô printed on the front, and they  look very smart. 

Junior Section Boys will also have received their 100th 

Anniversary T-Shirts to commemorate the 100th Birth-

day of the old  óLife Boysô. I'm sure there are many 

stories being told by men of a certain age recalling 

their days in the "Lifies" - no doubt one will be the 

itchy jumper we used to wear. I still have a Life Boy 

Hat as well as the Brass Badge, which had to be pol-

ished each week - changed days indeed. Mr Howie, 

Mrs Hamilton and I will attending a Civic Reception 

by North Lanarkshire Battalion at the Coachman, Kil-

syth on Sun. 4th March to celebrate this Anniversary.  

 

 

Camp this year is to Whithaugh Park, Newcas-

tleton near the Borders. We have been here in the past 

and we thought it would be good to have a change af-

ter a few years up at Perth. As usual, our Girls Brigade 

will go with us and I'm sure we all look forward to a 

óSunnyô week-end on 25th/27th May. I await a date 

from Asda for our Fund-raising Day and trust that eve-

ryone will support this worthy cause, as you have very 

kindly done in the past. 

 At the time of writing this report we plan to 

take the Juniors to Kirkintilloch Ten Pin Bowling on 

Thursday 22nd Feb.  This will allow the Company Sec-

tion the full use of the hall to take part in their PT 

Competition, we wish them good luck. 

I would like to thank Mr William Lawrie who is 

looking after our finance books, I know he has spent a 

great deal of his time on this and sorting out one or 

two wee mistakes along the way. Thank You from all 

the Boys and Staff. 

As it is now the norm, most of our communica-

tions with the Parents and Carers is done by Text. If 

your boy is a member and you are not receiving these 

messages, please let us know and we can update our/

your records.  

 

Contacts :- Anchor Boys:   Mrs Weir    0141 777 8707 

  Junior Section:   Mr Russell  0784 768 966 

 Coy & Senior Sections:  Mr Ramsay 0790 328 9245 
 

(Note:...... Boys will be kept updated by text.) 

 
 

Andrew Eadie  

(Company Captain) 

Tel:  611 317   or  07748 537621 

e-mail: weeandy222@gmail.com  

  www.http;//1condorrat.boys-brigade.org.uk 

  

The Girlsô Brigade              March  2018. 
 

 

Hi Folks !   

  Thereôs not much really to report this month,  

other than the Girls working away at their various 

Badge Projects. 
 

Girls and Officers are looking forward to 

The Girlsô Brigade Glasgow Divisionôs óDay Outô 

at Auchengillan Centre on the Stockiemuir Road, 

by Milngavie, to celebrate The Girlsô Brigadeôs  

125th Anniversary!  This will be on the 10th 

March and should be a fabulous day for everyone 

(letôs hope the rain stays off). I will let you know 

everything about our day-trip next month.  

 

Samantha is still hard at work organising a 

Cumbernauld District Night at the Ten-Pin Bowl-

ing in Kirkintilloch. (It seems more like it will be 

a ó1st Condorrat Night Outô as many of the other 

Cumbernauld Companies are apparently unable 

to make it.)  

Whatever happens we shall have a great 

night of bowling.   

. 

Speak to you all soon 

Nicola Gilmore 
(Captain)  

 Tel: 07557470195  

first.condorrat.gb@hotmail.com 

In all systems of theology the devil figures as a male person.  

Yet it is women who keep the church going. 
Don Marquis (1878-1937) 

mailto:Eadie-07748537621/weeandy222@gmail.com
mailto:Eadie-07748537621/weeandy222@gmail.com
mailto:Eadie-07748537621/weeandy222@gmail.com
http://www.http;/1condorrat.boys-brigade.org.uk
mailto:first.condorrat.gb@hotmail.com


Next  óParish Newsô 
 

 All articles, reports, etc. for  

the ôApril Issueõ  

should be ready and sent or passed to  

Taylor Logan by 24th March.  
 

Once again our õThanksõ to those who publish 

Parish Newsõ, and to ALL who faithfully deliver 

it to our Members each month .  
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Remember to bring your used Postage Stamps 
to the Church and help in the wider work of 

the Church of Scotland.              

Articles for Parish News are welcome  from ALL the Congregation. 

For the Sunday School 

The Magic  

Number 

Ţhe largest cat is a Siberian Tiger 

at 11  feet long.  

A̧ rocket must travel just over  

11km per second to escape the 

Earthõs gravity. 

Ţhe deepest point of the ocean 

floor is 11km at the foot of the  

Marianas Trench in the Western  

Pacific Ocean.  

Ştring Theory in physics predicts 

there should be 11  dimensions. 

Ţhe average male heart weighs   

11  ounces. 

A̧ rugby ball also weighs 11oz.  

Ţhe space shuttle went up on its 

11 th mission, weighing 11 tons and 

fixed a broken satellite aerial on the  

11 th day of the 11 th month.  

Ţhe TV show òCheersó and òMashó 

ran for 11  seasons with   11  main 

characters.  

Ţhe first manned Lunar landing 

was made by Apollo 11 . 

Ţhe record number of Oscar 

awards for any one movie is 11 ; 

achieved by ôTitanicõ and ôBen Hurõ. 

Ţhe sunspot cycle repeats every 

11  years. 

TRAVELLING? 
 

I have been in many places, but I've 
never been in Cahoots. Apparently, you can't 
go alone....you have to be in Cahoots with 
someone. 

I've never been in Cognito. (I hear no 
one recognizes you there.) 

I have, however, been in Sane ïthey 
don't have an airport; you are driven to it.   
Iôve made several trips there, thanks to my 
children, friends, family and work.  

I would like to go to Conclusions, but 
you have to jump, and I'm not too much on 
physical activity anymore.  

I have also been in Doubt. This is a sad 
place to go and I try not to visit it too often.  

I've been in Flexible, but only when it 
was very important to stand firm.  

Sometimes I'm in Capable.... I go there 
more often as I  get older. 

One of my favourite places to be is in 
Suspense! It really gets the adrenaline flow-
ing and pumps up the old heart! ð At my age, 
I need all the stimuli I can get!  

I may have been in Continent, but I 
don't remember where I was ïit's an age 
thing. They tell me it is very wet and damp.  

(Hint: First read Genesis Chapters 6-9). 

ô Christiansõ   


